
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

12th February 2020 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

As part of our ongoing refurbishment work, we are also upgrading and updating some of our closed circuit 

television (CCTV) cameras and increasing their coverage of the academy site.  

 

To help maintain the improvements we have made to the site and sustain the existing environment and 

equipment, the work includes plans to install CCTV in communal toilet areas in the academy.  These cameras will 

cover wash-basin areas and the exterior of cubicle doorways only; they will not, of course, be able to observe 

inside the cubicles.   

 

Our decision has been given a considerable amount of thought and, as always, follows Code of Practice guidance 

from the Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO) as well as all safeguarding legislation. It has also taken into 

account the similar use of CCTV at other academies within the Priory Trust, and across the country, which has 

resulted in a positive impact. We believe this step will be in the best interests of all students and staff and will 

enhance safety and security across the academy.  The increased coverage will also help us to continue to ensure 

that all students are using our site and facilities in an appropriate and mature manner.   

 

If you would like to discuss any of these points in greater detail, please do not hesitate to contact me at the 

academy.  

 

 

Yours sincerely 

Mr I Dinnie 

Assistant Headteacher 

 


